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DATE:
August 10, 2000

TO:
Executive Committee, Chairs, Directors, and Department Heads

FROM:
Anthony A. Ferrara 
Vice President for Administration 
and Business Affairs 

ABA Bulletin No. 07 -- FY 2000
Subject:
Policy for University Paid Parking Benefit (UPP)
The introduction of the pre-tax Payroll Deduction option for paying UTHSCSA parking fees has created the need to establish standard for handling of University Paid Parking (UPP).  UPP benefits are granted to selected faculty and administrative staff and are funded from Practice Plan (R) Funds.  

The reason for creating these new standards for handling UPP is to insure that the income tax handling of UPP eligible employees is in accordance with IRS requirements.

Beginning with the FY 2000-2001 Parking Permit Registration process, departments will no longer be permitted to pay for University Paid Parking benefit for faculty and others by means of an Inter-Departmental Transfer Voucher (IDT) to University Police.  The amended process will facilitate the utilization of all computer programs currently in place and also for future programming needs.  Each department should inform the affected faculty or staff of the implementation of this policy.

1)
GROUP I – FACULTY AND OTHERS RECEIVING SUPPLEMENTAL FRINGE BENEFITS

The departments with faculty and others receiving supplemental fringe benefits should prepare a listing of faculty who receive the benefits (including UPP) and obtain the appropriate approval for payment of benefit.  After approval is obtained, the listing should be forwarded to the Payroll Office for processing.  The Payroll Office will pay the employee for the benefits outlined on the listing, including parking to the monetary amount specified on the listing, by supplemental check.

These employees should purchase and pay for their parking permit by payroll deduction, cash, check, or credit card during the permit registration period.

2)
GROUP II – FACULTY AND OTHERS RECEIVING UNIVERSITY PAID PARKING ONLY

The departments with faculty and others who are not listed on the fringe benefits listing, but do receive UPP reimbursement should submit a separate listing of department members who are authorized to receive UPP. The memorandum should be signed approved by both the departmental chairman (or designee) AND the appropriate Dean or Executive Committee member (or designee).  The approved memorandum should be forwarded to the Payroll Office.  The Payroll Office will issue a supplemental paycheck to the employee, reimbursing them for the amount of the UPP benefits authorized.  The supplemental paychecks will be subject to appropriate withholding. Information that must be included on the listing is:

· Employee name

· Social Security Number of each employee

· Identity of the department

· “R” account number to be charged

· Indicated amount of reimbursement (departments do not have to reimburse the total of the parking fee)
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These employees should purchase and pay for their parking permit by payroll deduction, cash, check, or credit card during the parking permit registration period.

The above procedures replace past practice for the handling of UPP reimbursement, including past uses of IDT’s and reimbursement vouchers.  IDT’s and reimbursement vouchers may no longer be used because these mechanisms fail to appropriately handle tax reporting and withholding of the UPP benefit.

If you have any questions regarding payroll matters, please call Mr. Jim Dreyer at Payroll Office at extension 7 6255.  If you have any questions regarding parking permit matters, please call Lt. Jack Mathis at University Police Department at extension 7 1787.
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Copy to: 
Assistants to Deans


Administrators

